
    YARMOUTH GOLF ENTERPRISE COMMITTEE  
MEETING MINUES 
JUNE 9, 2025 

Attending Board Members: Ellen Chapman, Ted Deckel, Jerry Neidermeier, Jay 
Fraprie, Dick Donovan, Doreen Levitan 

Attending from Golf Operations:  Scott Gilmore, Dennis Hoye, Ian DeArmond, 
Ashley Roggero, Becky White 

Attending from the Public: None 

Roll Call: Done, quorum present. Minutes from last meeting approved.  
Chair: Ellen Chapman 
Vice: Ted Deckel 
Secretary: Jerry Neidermeier  

*Chez Hospitality: Attending via Zoom are Mark Sparks, and Regina Spafford. 
General updates were given re specials/promos that Chez will be offering          
for 125th anniversary of Bass River.  
Mondays- $1.25 hotdogs at 1:25 pm for 1 hour and 25 minutes,  

Sunday-Wednesday: Member-only specials on calendar. 
Live Music will be starting on Thursdays from 6-8pm.  

Beverage carts will be cashless. There will be more grab & go options  

*Members Meeting: June 16, 2025 at Bass River Patio.  Members are being 
asked to sign up online and submit questions. 

Public Comments: None 

Request for Refund:  
The first was approved unanimously based on medical issues 
The second was also approved. 



Membership Update: 
July 2, 2025 Celebration of Bass River’s 125th anniversary 
There will be a shotgun tournament, a closest to the pin, and long drive. 
Putting contest, and best dressed for those that wear old time golf gear. 
Old clubs at one hole to be used. 
Cost for members $50 for tournament, cart, and prizes, $125 for 
nonmembers. 
Chez will provide food for an additional cost. 

GEC Board: 
Positions available for one full-time and two alternates. 

Manager’s Report: 
On agenda for Fall Town Meeting are replacement windows, new ball machine 
and shuttle cart at BH, bathroom at BR. 

Next meeting on July 14, 5pm at Bayberry Maintenance Building. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:02 pm.


